


:: ta rr‘le;sag‘e, the Board sought Fhe lﬂdUISCr}Ce of the people called United Methodists in Liberia to engage
a period of prayer and to remain calm while the Board engages Bishop Quire for a way forward to the
matter. The Board of Ordained Ministry, in the company of Retired Bishop Arthur F. Kulah and other
conference officials, met with Bishop Quire in the David Tweh Toe conference room at the UMC Conference
Center on 12" Street, Sinkor on 11 June 2024 and encouraged him to call for the Special Session of the Liberia
Annual Conference as he had requested at the seat of the 191 annual session. At that meeting, Bishop Quire
requc?sted fo.r one week before responding to the request to call for a Special Session. The Board is of the
candid conviction that it is only at a duly called special Annual Conference session that the voice of the entire
membership of the Liberia Annual Conference can be heard through their elected representatives of lay and
clergy mem}:cm. Then a dialogue can take place regarding decisions reached at the 2024 General Conference
for appropriate reporting, discussions/reflections and voting by the special session of the Liberia Annual
Conference.

The administrative structure of the United Methodist Church dictates that no single leader has the authority
to speak on behalf of the church on any critical matter that has the propensity to impact the church spiritually,
including its Resident Bishop, when the Annual Conference has not given him or her the mandate to do so.
The leader derives legitimacy to speak for and on behalf of the UMC in Liberia on any critical matter, such
as the recent decisions taken at the postponed 2020 General Conference, only when the membership of the
Annual Conference, represented by their elected lay and clergy delegates have first decided on the matter.

As requested by our Resident Bishop, the Board and other leaders of the church met with Bishop Quire this
morning in furtherance of our consultation. Regrettably, we are deeply saddened to inform you that Bishop
Quire has informed the leadership of the Board of Ordained Ministry that he will not call a Special Session
despite the Board’s appeal. Our Bishop has refused to listen both to the Board of Ordained Ministry to which
all elders of the UMC, irrespective of his or her status, is accountable and other leaders of the Conference.

In view of the foregoing, we call on all District Superintendents, Chairpersons of District Committees on
Ordained Ministry to be in readiness to attend a mass gathering of all clergy of the Liberia Annual Conference.
You are also encouraged to bring along your lay members. The Board of Ordained Ministry will announce
the date and venue for its visit to each District/Region of our Conference, along with other key leaders of our
Conference, including the delegation to the General Conference, to provide you with full report of decisions
that the General Conference took on behalf of the Worldwide UMC. During our visit, you will also have the
opportunity to vote per district/region on the report of the Way Forward Committee. Following this exercise,
we shall all meet at our next annual conference and take a collective vote, based on our individual
district/regional votes we would have taken during our visits. Meanwhile, we ask every Committee on

Ordained Ministry of each district to work along with the District Superintendent to coordinate the schedule

for our visit along with the Chair of the Board of Ordained Ministry, and Secretary of our Annual Conference.
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